
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
14 December 2021 

 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Re: Mass Testing and Staggered Return – January 2022 
 
Following the Government’s latest Coronavirus announcements, all secondary schools have once again been 
asked to conduct Mass Testing of students upon their return to school in January 2022. To facilitate this, we 
are once again having to implement a staggered return to school for our students. 
 
Tuesday 4 January – Years 10, 11 and half of Year 9 will be allocated an appointment to undertake an on-site 
Covid test. NO STUDENTS WILL BE EXPECTED TO ATTEND SCHOOL ON THIS DAY OTHER THAN FOR THEIR 
TESTING APPOINTMENT. 
 
Wednesday 5 January – Years 7, 8 and the remaining students in Year 9 will be allocated an appointment to 
undertake an on-site Covid test. YEAR 10 and 11 STUDENTS WILL BE EXPECTED TO RETURN TO SCHOOL AS 
NORMAL ON WEDNESDAY 5 JANUARY. 
 
Where students are not expected in school over these two days, work will be set via Microsoft Teams to 
complete. Students should access the class teams of the subjects they would ordinarily study in school on 
these days. 
 
ALL STUDENTS WILL BE EXPECTED IN SCHOOL AS NORMAL FROM THURSDAY 6 JANUARY. 
 
A further communication will be sent to confirm the date and time of your child’s appointment and details 
of how to register the test before arriving at school. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

Mrs L Pond 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 

Mr P Storey 
Deputy Headteacher 

 
 
 
 

Mrs J Laidlaw 
Deputy Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 

 


